姓名 准考证号	名		
---------	---	--	--

(在此卷上答题无效)

绝密★启用前

英语 本试卷共8页。全卷满分150分,考试时间120分钟。 *自己的姓名、准考证中: 2024 届高三 11 月质量检测试题

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在本试卷和答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应的答案标号涂黑,如有改动,用橡 皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案;回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What is the man doing?

A. Having a meal.

B. Taking the order.

C. Looking at the menu.

2. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In the playground.

B. In the classroom.

C. In the hospital.

3. What does the man ask Mary to do?

A. Pass him a pen.

B. Buy some fruits.

NWW. 9aokIX.col C. Pick up his clothes.

4. Where is the woman heading?

A. A museum.

B. A park.

C. A supermarket.

- 5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
 - A. What to wear for a party.
 - B. Where to go shopping.
 - C. How to prepare for a party.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给 出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why does Mr. Yang have a talk with Rose?
 - A. For her job promotion.
 - B. For her work performance.
 - C. For her daughter's illness.
- 7. What is Mr. Yang like?

A. Considerate. B. Humorous. C. Enthusiastic.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

- 8. What is Stella doing?
 - A. Doing a phone interview.
- B. Chairing a meeting.

C. Taking a test.

【高三英语试题 第1页(共8页)】 关注北京高考在线官 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息 9. What is Nick's major? A. French. B. Economics. C. Spanish. 10. When will Nick get to the company tomorrow? A. At 3:00 pm. B. At 4:00 pm. C. At 5:00 pm. 听第8段材料,回答第11至14题。 11. When did Tony start learning painting seriously? A. At the age of 7. C. At the age of 16 B. At the age of 10. 12. Who discovered Tony's talent for painting? A. His cousin. B. An art teacher. C. His parents. 13. What was Tony's parents' attitude toward his decision at first? A. Understanding. B. Ambiguous. C. Disapproving. 14. What did Tina do? A. She taught Tony to paint. B. She bought Tony's painting. C. She painted on the street with Tony. 听第9段材料,回答第15至17题。 15. Why did Mrs. Grant go to San Francisco last week? A. To go sightseeing. B. To have a meeting. C. To visit her daughter. 16. How did Mrs. Grant first know about the hotel? A. From a movie. C. From a TV series. B. From a newspaper. 17. How many nights did Mrs. Grant stay at the hotel? A. Two. B. Three. C. Four. 听第10段材料,回答第18至20题。 18. Why did the speaker become friends with Lisa? A. They had the same dream. NWW.9aokzx.co B. They had the same interest. C. They had the same personality. 19. What did Lisa do to help the speaker? A. She had a talk with their math teacher. B. She recommended a course to her. C. She tutored her in math. 20. What is the speaker now? C. A college student. A. A middle school student. B. A high school student. 阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Most of us fall back on the classics when it comes time to buy Mother's Day gifts: flowers, fancy tea or a card. But if you really want to show off this year, you might want to dig a little deeper. That's why we created this helpful list of Mother's Day gifts for every kind of mom.

LifeStraw Personal Water Filter \$ 20 (now 15 % off)

If she's been hitting the trail without one, Mom will surely appreciate having a LifeStraw in her bag, especially on longer treks. The lightweight filters waterborne bacteria, parasites, dirt, and other impurities from any water source, making it a necessity for outdoor adventures.

Organic Dandy Blend Instant Herbal Beverage \$13

This herbal dandelion-root mixture, which counts barley(大麦) among its handful of natural ingredients, helped Strategist senior writer Liza Corsillo cut coffee out of her diet completely. "The

【高三英语试题 第2页(共8页)】

texture and taste are surprisingly similar to coffee, but without the acidity or bitterness that would often mess with my stomach," she says.

Alessi Apostrophe Orange Peeler \$40 (now 20% off)

"Every so often, a gadget enters your life and leaves you wondering how you managed beforehand," says Strategist contributor Fanny Singer of this Italian orange peeler. "This teardrop-shaped gadget is designed to make it really easy to poke and then slice an orange to separate the peel from the fruit. It's a pleasant surprise every time I use it."

WuFuYuan Tapioca Pearls, Black Sugar Flavor \$5

According to one Strategist staffer who has been drinking bubble tea since she was in elementary school, these tapioca pearls are the best for making bubble tea at home. "The pearls by themselves aren't sweet, but you can soak them in a brown-sugar mixture or simple syrup to get the desired sweetness," she explains. "Or, if you're feeling lazy, just add sugar to your milk tea and your taste buds will be none the wiser."

21. What makes the LifeStraw Personal Water Filter a must for outdoor adventures?

A. Its low cost.

B. Its elegant design.

C. Its popularity.

D. Its ability to purify water.

22. What is the present price of the Alessi Apostrophe Orange Peeler?

A. \$ 20.

D. \$13.

23. Which type of mom is the passage NOT suggesting a specific gift for?

A. The mom who plans hiking trips.

B. The mom who calls her cat her baby.

- C. The mom who likes her tea with bubbles.
- D. The mom who prefers the taste of coffee.

Art museums allow you to see some of the greatest paintings in the world. Viewing art can be inspirational for adults but children who are used to more hands-on activities can be easily bored with this passive experience.

That's why the Vincent Van Gogh Museum in Amsterdam is partnering with Pokémon in Japan to teach children about this Netherland's most renowned(有名的) artist. "This collaboration will allow the next generation to get to know Vincent Van Gogh's art and life story in a refreshing way. The Van Gogh Museum and the Pokémon Company intend to create a special experience for children," said Emilie Gordenker, general director of the Van Gogh Museum.

Vincent Van Gogh was a Dutch impressionist painter who lived from 1853 to 1890. This productive artist created over 2,100 artworks including 860 oil paintings. The museum that bears his name contains some of his most famous paintings as well as works by Van Gogh's contemporary artists.

While a collaboration between a Dutch museum and the Pokémon Company seems strange, the artist admired Japanese art with its strong colors, use of everyday objects, as well as the detailed depictions of nature. Japanese art inspired Van Gogh and this connection is stressed in the educational materials created for the special program.

In their collaboration, artists made new art inspired by Van Gogh's famous paintings, incorporating Pikachu into a version of Self-portrait with Grey Felt Hat and hiding Pokémon Sunflora within a variant of Sunflowers.

There are also hands-on activities for kids aged 6 and up, which include teaching the young visitors how to draw Pikachu. Other activities include a treasure hunt and once a child has completed all the activities, they'll get a Pokémon collection with a special Van Gogh Museum card.

Art offers so many benefits for children including stimulating creativity, enhancing problem-solving skills, helps fine motor skills, as well as visual-spacing development. The new collaboration at the Van Gogh Museum will encourage kids to grow and to appreciate fine art at the WWW. 9aokZX.cor same time. And that is a win-win.

- 24. Why are the Van Gogh Museum and Pokémon collaborating?
 - A. To showcase Van Gogh's art.
 - B. To teach children about Pokémon.
 - C. To offer engaging education for kids.
 - D. To promote fine motor skills through art.
- 25. How did Japanese art influence Vincent Van Gogh's work?
 - A. It led to a focus on European landscapes.
 - B. It strengthened his connection with nature.
 - C. It encouraged the creation of over 2,100 artworks.
 - D. It inspired his use of strong colors and everyday objects.
- 26. What do kids aged 6 and up get after completing all the activities?
 - A. A Pokémon collection.

B. A treasure hunt map.

C. A Pikachu drawing lesson.

- D. The Pokémon Sunflora.
- 27. Which is not the advantage that art provides for children?
 - A. Increasing creativity.

- B. Promoting kids' growth.
- C. Developing motor-driving skill.
- D. Improving problem-solving ability.

Immersive cultural tourism has recently gained immense popularity, riding on the wave of consumer demand for interactive and engaging experiences.

"Immersive" has become a buzzword in recent years. It involves deep absorption in an environment or activity. It takes two primary forms: one constructs real or virtual worlds, transporting individuals into new worlds; while the other employs online platforms like livestreaming, videos, and augmented reality to immerse people in specific events.

Immersive cultural tourism is reshaping travel by offering deeper, more meaningful experiences that go beyond the conventional aspects of "travel, shopping, and entertainment". It encourages in-depth exploration and interactive leisure, as demonstrated by various attractions.

In Xi'an, the Tang Dynasty Everbright City transports visitors to the magnificence of the Tang Dynasty, and the Tang Dynasty Treasure Box interactive game has gained popularity. In Yangzhou, the China Grand Canal Museum digitally showcases the Grand Canal's history and culture, offering a comprehensive exploration experience. In Dunhuang, the Ancient Sound of Dunhuang allows visitors to explore mural paintings in an immersive manner.

These attractions breathe new life into traditional culture and present it in a fresh light. From a content perspective, immersive cultural tourism covers various cultural themes, including historical, revolutionary, and ecological aspects. These experiences immerse tourists in the past, present, and even the world of imagination. From a technological perspective, it makes use of innovations like 5G, high-quality screens, virtual reality and artificial intelligence, enabling visitors to engage in a storyline.

Immersive cultural tourism is transforming the way people travel by offering in-depth exploration, interactive experiences and meaningful learning opportunities. It promotes tourism from the shallow focus on sightseeing to a complete engagement with culture and history. Additionally, it plays an irreplaceable role in promoting cultural heritage, sharing China's stories, enhancing cultural confidence, and fostering cultural development, making it a vital part of the travel industry.

- 28. What are the two basic forms of immersive cultural tourism?
 - A. Traditional and modern activities.
- B. Real-world and digital exploration.
- C. Real or virtual worlds and online platforms. D. Livestreaming and augmented reality.
- 29. How does the Tang Dynasty Treasure Box reshape travelling?
 - A. By showcasing ancient mural paintings.
 - B. By promoting modern shopping technology.
 - C. By offering a digital exploration experience.
 - D. By immersing visitors with interactive game.
- NW. 9aokzx.com 30. What technologies are used by immersive cultural tourism from a technological perspective?
 - A. Various cultural themes.

- B. Ineffective storytelling techniques.
- C. Basic Internet and high-quality screens.
- D. Virtual reality and artificial intelligence.
- 31. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
 - A. The impact of immersive cultural tourism.
 - B. The decline of traditional travel practices.
 - C. The significance of budget-friendly travel options.
 - D. The rise of advanced technology in the tourism industry.

People often say that your emotions are evident on your face, as facial expressions are a primary means of conveying feelings. Our faces communicate emotions like happiness through smiles, or anger through tense lips. Recent research led by Patty Van Cappellen at Duke University's Behavioral Research Center suggests that facial expressions are not the only way we express emotions; our body posture also plays a role.

Van Cappellen and her colleagues conducted a study to see how body posture conveys feelings. Participants were told to make faceless mannequins(模特) stand in positions that showed different feelings, like joy, hope and amazement. Expansive postures, where participants took up more space by standing confidently, stretching out their arms, and opening up their chests were associated with positive feelings like joy and amazement. Hope was expressed through less open postures.

The position of the head and arms also mattered in conveying emotions. For instance, joyful postures involved raised arms and a tilted head, while amazed postures featured hands near the head or face. Confident postures like hope included arms on the hips and a head facing forward.

This research also raised the question of whether postures can influence our feelings. In another study, participants were asked to assume specific postures while listening to emotionally ambiguous(不明朗的) music. Those who raised their arms and looked upward with their heads felt more positive emotions. This suggests that adopting certain postures can create or enhance emotional experiences.

The reasons behind this phenomenon are not yet clear, and further research is needed. Nevertheless, the study implies that body posture not only helps express emotions but may also influence our emotional state. Understanding how our bodies convey and influence emotions can have real-life implications, helping us better understand our own and others' emotions in various

- 32. How did the researchers carry out the study about how body posture conveys feelings?
 - A. They conducted interviews with participants.
 - B. They observed participants' facial expressions.
 - C. Participants were asked to listen to emotional music.
 - D. Participants posed mannequins to express different feelings.
- 33. What does the underlined word "Expansive" mean in Paragraph 2?
 - A. Open.
- B. Comfortable.
- C. Closed.
- D. Relaxed.

- 34. How did participants express hope through their postures in the study?
 - A. By standing with open arms and chests.
 - B. By raising their arms and tilting their heads.
 - C. By keeping their hands near their head or face.
 - D. By adopting confident postures with arms on the hips.
 - 35. What is the likely focus of further research according to the passage?
 - A. How body posture conveys emotions.

 B. I
 - C. Why postures can influence feelings.
- B. Body posture and facial expressions.D. Real-life application of body posture.
- 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Acceptance, love, and respect are valued by all. <u>36</u> It is about making connections with others at work, in friendships, and by sharing interests. Simply feeling part of a group is healthy for mind and body, and for those around!

According to Forbes, love, belonging, and social connection are an important part of psychologist Abraham Maslow's hierarchy(等级) of needs. A sense of belonging comes right after Maslow's basic physiological and safety needs are met. This type of social connection is found in a group. __37__ It can also be found in a couple, family members, or friends. This is because humans love to be loved. And without this sense of belonging, people may feel depressed, lonely, and socially anxious.

38 A PLOS ONE study looking at both children and adults found that those who were part of multiple groups had higher personal self-esteem. This is because people get meaning from belonging and take pride in their group memberships.

It's also essential to be genuine when joining a group. Being genuine signals openness and can help in building trust with others. Being open also brings out empathy, which can lead to a feeling of belonging.

Another tip is to embrace a group that shares a common purpose. 39 People will come, the sense of togetherness will be established, and the feeling of belonging will be developed. Belonging to a group often leads to long-lasting relationships with others.

Connection brings meaning to one's life. Those who belong to a group feel like they are contributing to something larger and more important than themselves.

- A. If there is no such group, form one.
- B. The key to belonging is via membership.
- C. Creating these positive feelings is easier than one thinks.
- D. These memberships can help people manage stress better.
- E. Improving one's sense of connection requires making an effort.
- F. It can be large like religious organizations or social media groups.
- G. So join a group or two to cultivate that amazing sense of belonging.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Liam Garner was just 17 years old when he started out on his big adventure—a 20,000 mile bike trip from Alaska to Argentina. In early January, he finally __41__ his trip, 17 months after he started. He had a tent, a sleeping bag, a phone, a first-aid kit, and some __42__ parts for his bike. Other than some __43__ and water, he didn't have much else. Initially, his parents were __44__, but they became his biggest supporters as he traveled south along the West Coast, __45__ Mexico by December.

__46__ up with a friend, Logan, they overcame __47__ like a bike accident, extreme heat, and

关注北京高考在线官方微信: 「這一英语试题,第6克(共8页)」 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息

even robbery in Colombia. In Mexico, they considered <u>48</u> because the incredible heat made biking extremely difficult. But things <u>49</u> once they reached Central America, and they decided to keep going.

Without being disheartened, Liam pressed on through rain, sun, heat, cold, deserts and mountains. Finally, on _50_ 6th, 2023, he reached Ushuaia, Argentina, completing his _51_ journey. Now, accompanied by his girlfriend, Liam is _52_ home to California, fueled by ambition to _53_ a book detailing his incredible adventure. He dreams of _54_ others to start their own adventures, highlighting that everyone is capable of amazing achievements; the _55_ is building confidence to attempt the extraordinary.

41. A. continued	B. tried	C. proceeded	D. finished
42. A. additional	B. protective	C. spare	D. attractive
43. A. maps	B. bags	C. wine	D. food
44. A. uneasy	B. unbelievable	C. uncomfortable	D. unwilling
45. A. surviving	B. reaching	C. escaping	D. touring
46. A. Catching	B. Teaming	C. Putting	D. Coming
47. A. challenges	B. disadvantages	C. injuries	D. differences
48. A. complaining	B. pausing	C. approaching	D. quitting
49. A. counted down	B. put down	C. cooled down	D. broke down
50. A. February	B. January	C. March	D. April
51. A. dan <mark>ge</mark> rous	B. enjoyable	C. remarkable	D. ordinary
52. A. backpacking	B. leaving	C. rushing	D. tracking
53. A. read	B. buy	C. promote	D. pen
54. A. telling	B. pushing	C. inspiring	D. sharing
55. A. puzzle	B. key	C. tool	D. product
46 . 11. (11 1 117 6 1 11	T 11 - 11 - 11 - 11 -		

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Aiming to connect two of world's <u>56</u> (large) film markets, the 19th Chinese American Film Festival is scheduled to kick off on Thursday. <u>57</u> total of 10 films will be screened at the festival, and the Golden Angel Award 58 (reveal) that day.

James Su, chairman of the Chinese American Film Festival, mentioned that 59 (compare) to previous years, this year's festival has seen a more practical approach from both China and the US. The government of Los Angeles County has decided to call November the "Chinese American Film Festival Month" for the 60 (eight) year in a row. Many important people in the US and top leaders from big Hollywood movie companies are supporting this 61 (year) festival.

One of the highlights of this edition is the introduction of the "investment and innovation unit" for the first time, 62 provides comprehensive support for excellent film projects from both China and the US. The unit is dedicated to identifying 63 (talent) filmmakers from both countries with creative potential and 64 (support) outstanding projects that have international, artistic, intellectual, and market value.

The festival will combine the best of world culture <u>65</u> Chinese culture in an open manner. By discovering and supporting high-quality works, it seeks to further enhance the progress and international reach of film culture in the new era, according to Su.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你校组织了一次"拒绝校园霸凌"的主题活动(Say No to Campus Bullying)。请你给学校英语报写一篇报道,内容包括:

- 1.活动时间、地点、参与人员;
- 2. 活动流程;
- 3. 活动感悟。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Say No to Campus Bullying

www.gaokzy

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

"Mr. Peterson, you won't believe what I just saw!" With Billy Dean Dickinson's wide-eyed expression, I knew he was about to tell one of his wild stories. The kid's eleven, the sixth in the Dickinson family of eight, and his imagination is as big as the guy who wrote *Star Wars*.

He bounded up my porch(门廊) steps and said, "I'm walking home from the store when this little blue car speeds around the corner. I have to sidestep it to avoid getting run over. Then I see it in his backseat." Billy Dean's eyes widened. "My jaw dropped, and yours would too, Mr. Peterson, if you saw it. A two-headed cow! Two heads right next to each other, sticking out the window as big as you please."

Some folks here thought Billy Dean was God's weirdest(奇怪的) creation. Billy Dean was seven when he insisted he didn't take his little sister's candy. He claimed a chocolate-loving ninja (忍者) did it. When his dad pointed out the chocolate on his mouth, the kid's eyes got wider. Then he turned on the tears, crying, "I was really scared, Daddy. Why'd that ninja smash the chocolate bar on my face?"

Last year, my wife Ellie overheard Billy Dean telling his friends his real dad is a spy who needs to stay hidden. Ellie was upset, but later she felt sorry for him. With five older brothers and two younger sisters, there's not enough attention to go around.

Now he paced in front of me, talking about calling news reporters to check it out, thinking the newspaper would pay big for such a weird story. I took a sip of my tea and said, "A two-headed cow in the backseat of a little blue car, huh? Well, I'll hand it to you, boy; at least you're original."

- "Oh, no!" Billy Dean said, "How come nobody believes me anymore?"
- "Well, Son, if you're going to make up stories, you should make them more believable..." 注意:
 - 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
 - 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Right then a little blue car sped around the corner—its backseat filled with the craziest two-headed cow I've ever seen.

I sat there, thinking about the lesson I'd learned right on my porch.